Floor Alert

To:
Members, California State Assembly
From:
Your Name/Organization
Date:
May/June XX, 2016
Subject:
Support AB 2099 (Stone) – Safe Drinking Water Relief

Opportunity
Water in the homes of approximately 50,000 low-income Californians served by small water systems and private wells is considered unsafe to drink due to contaminants like nitrates and arsenic. Safe drinking water is a human right in California. Living without safe drinking water is especially dire for households in poverty. For these Californians, having to purchase drinking water puts already limited household budgets – including food budgets -- under additional strain. An efficient process to deliver interim drinking water benefits to these low-income California households would ensure that emergency drought relief gets to those who cannot afford to wait for long-term solutions.

What Does AB 2099 Do?

· AB 2099 will establish an efficient process to get relief to low-income households without access to safe drinking water.
· AB 2099 intends to leverage the State’s Electronic Benefit Transfer (EBT) system to deliver existing interim emergency drought assistance to households in poverty.

Why Support AB 2099? 

· Without affordable access to safe water, low-income communities in California will continue to bear a disproportionate burden of this drought. This issue affects families across the state, though the state’s water crisis is felt most acutely in the Central Valley, Sierra Foothills, and Central Coast. 

· In communities where water is contaminated, residents must use bottled water for safe drinking and cooking. Households in poverty, including those on CalFresh, must use very limited grocery dollars to buy water in addition to food, which further threatens food security and poses an inequitable hardship.

· Current efforts to bring safe water into impacted areas can be slow to respond and insufficient to meet the needs of those who may go without safe drinking water for years. The State EBT system could provide an efficient way to get existing funding for interim emergency drought relief to households in need, similar to the federal Disaster CalFresh program.

· AB 2099 has received unanimous bipartisan support in all committees, wide public support and no opposition.
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